
Maryland Association of the Deaf Board Meeting 
Saturday, February 27, 2020 

Zoom Conference 
 
Present: Richard Jeffries (President), Kirsten Poston (Vice President) Jacob Leffler (Secretary), 
Marie Campbell (Treasurer), Steven Gagnon (Board Member at Large), Jill Owens Brick (Board 
Member at Large), MaryLynn Lally (Appointed Board Member), and Vikki Porter (Appointed 
Board Member) 
 
Absent: Jade Sims (Appointed Board Member) 
 
President Richard Jeffries called the meeting to order at 4:52 p.m. 
 
President’s Report 
 
None 
 
Vice President’s Report 
 
Vice President Kirsten Poston feels that the Board needs to improve the communication with 
each other. The Board Meetings should be posted on the website and let MDAD members to 
view the meeting. 
 
Secretary’s Report 
 
None 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 
None 
 
 
The Board had a discussion on their reflections of the Special Meeting and discussed some issues 
that MDAD members had such as communication, email for the Board to allow members to 
contact the Board as a whole, Sign Language Interpreter Licensure, and Minutes.  
 
President Richard Jeffries adjourned the meeting at 5:13 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by  
Jacob Leffler 
Secretary 


